
  
 

  

 
July 2019 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
At Limehurst Academy, we feel that it is very important to have a clear uniform policy that is 
consistently enforced. We are concerned that a minority of students are not following the school 
uniform policy and so we are reminding yourselves and the students that they should be dressed 
appropriately. 
 
The school dress code can be found on the school website or by following this link 
https://www.limehurst.org.uk/schooluniform 
 
We would particularly like to address the following issues: 
 

• Students should wear a school cardigan, jumper or blazer. Hoodies or other sweatshirts are 
not permitted. 

• School trousers should be worn which are of appropriate length and are not excessively tight. 
Jeans or “jean-type” trousers, skin tight trousers or leggings are not permitted. 

• Skirts should be of appropriate knee length and should not be excessively tight. 

• Plain black footwear should be worn without any obvious logos. 

• All students should wear a white shirt which is to be tucked in and a school tie. 

• Pupils are allowed to wear a wrist watch and stud earrings, one stud in each ear.  No other 
jewellery may be worn including nose studs tongue studs or facial piercings. 

• Students should wear the Limehurst PE kit for their PE lessons. Other sports wear is not 
permitted. 

• Hair colour should remain natural. Brightly died hair is not permitted. 
 

If you need to purchase or order Limehurst branded uniform including blazers, jumpers, cardigans 
or PE polo shirts you can do so through reception. Trousers and shirts cannot be purchased through 
school. 
 
Failure to conform to this policy may result in your child being kept out of circulation until the 
situation is rectified. We thank you for your continued support and if you have any concerns, please 
do not hesitate to contact your child’s form teacher at Limehurst Academy. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Mr A Lakhani 
Assistant Headteacher  
 

https://www.limehurst.org.uk/schooluniform

